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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 November 2017

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove


DL welcomed everyone 

1
Membership present and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), John Allan (Vice Chair), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Margaret Campbell, Lily Campbell (Communities Liaison, part), Ros Lennie (Minute Secretary). 

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

none

In attendance:
PC 627 Jamie Baillie (part), Angela Pearston (Head Teacher)

Members of the public: 3
Apologies for absence were received from member Ann Watt and from Cllrs Key, Fullerton, Dixon and Graczyk. 

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 9 October 2017 were approved. 
3
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: SC reported that the remembrance ceremony organised, for the first time, by LCC on Remembrance Sunday was attended by about 10 people, including one person whose relative’s name is on the memorial and a member of staff from Sainsbury’s (she laid a wreath on behalf of Sainsbury’s staff in Longstone and Currie). Also attending was a serving military wife with her children from an MOD house in Redhall and John Laird from Longstone (JA would try to trace him). Only 3 LCC members attended. The ceremony was conducted by DL, assisted by SC. RL reported on the service held the previous day (organised by the RAA). About 50 people attended, with bugler and piper and led by Rev Bob Henderson. JA thought that there should be only one ceremony.
4
Police report 
PC Baillie (JB) explained that, during October, Edinburgh Division had been focussed on public safety, housebreaking, anti-social behaviour (vandalism is low in our area), serious and organised crime, road safety and acquisitive crime. In addition local policing had been focussed on housebreaking, drugs and alcohol and violent crime. There had been 2 thefts from housebreaking, 5 assaults, 14 traffic incidents, mainly on Longstone Road, inc 1 drunk driver. There were 21 reports of theft, but no reports of hate crime. 233 calls had been received and 7 public nuisance calls noted (a reduction). Also 73 crime reports; 32 detected. There had been a large drug and cash recovery and of course 1 murder (by Longstone Inn). During November/December, police will increasingly stop drivers who drink. Police had caught young people abusing fireworks and asked parents to come to collect them (a deterrent). JB thought shops needed to be licensed to sell fireworks. JB was told of reports of people selling TVs from the back of a car and also one selling knives. AP reminded JB about a survey of the school she had asked for and also pointed to the parking problem by the school as parents drop off and collect children. JB could arrange a road traffic talk for the children. There was concern about children crossing Kingsknowe Road North (need for a crossing attendant). AP was considering arranging a walking bus. 
5
Planning and development
There was nothing new to report regarding planning decisions or about ongoing developments. 
6
Meetings attended

LC attended a meeting of the Hailes Quarry Park Steering Group on 8 Nov and DL later the unveiling of a new bird bath in the Park. DL ran a well-attended astronomical event at Portobello and could arrange one in the Park in Jan or Feb. He would provide the equipment needed. 
7
Environmental matters

7.1
SC reported some progress on clearing graffiti from Network Rail property, but not on CEC property or that of Royal Mail. At present there is no graffiti on cabinets owned by Virgin Media or Openreach. 
7.2
SC was sorry to report no progress on the matter of water leaking from the aqueduct and viaduct onto Inglis Green Road. 
7.3
The matter of speeding traffic on Kingsknowe Road North, raised at the last meeting, was referred to all local councillors, one of whom (Cllr Dixon) referred it to CEC’s Road Safety and Active Travel Manager (Andrew Easson). SC read out Mr Easson’s reply, which referred to the 20 mph limit recently imposed (it will be reviewed in early 2018). Traffic calming will not be considered in a residential area unless there is a significant collision history (there had been only one slight injury collision in the last 3 years). Mr Easson will copy his letter to local police so that they are aware of the concern. SC observed that, most times, it’s difficult to drive fast on that road due to so many parked vehicles. JA wondered if a railing could be erected on pavements at junction of Longstone Place and Kingsknowe Road North.' 

8
Treasurer’s report

SC reported only one transaction during the month (the purchase of a wreath for £33 on 13 Oct). Consequently the account balance stood at £2545.23. SC then sold surplus 2nd class stamps to some LCC members. 
9
Duncan Colquhoun prize for pupil
There was a lengthy and confused discussion about the proposed prize and the state of the outdoor classroom. SC reported that he had obtained a quotation of £60 from an Edinburgh company to replace the plaque, which LCC had offered to replace. He said that the seating on the memorial needed the attention of a joiner and the planting that of a gardener. LCC could help with this if required. AP referred to the funds available from the Neighbourhood Partnership (up to £5000) but SC thought that the school did not qualify. Some thought it better to buy football goals than repair the classroom. AP planned to speak to the children about the Duncan Colquhoun prize and present it in May.  Funding for a cup was mentioned. AP suggested turning the outdoor classroom (memorial) around 180 degrees (mention was made that it is used a football goal by the children). AP also mentioned the container used for tools, etc, and a review of the School values and tabled a consultation document about ‘Vision, Values and Rationale November 2017’. 
      A complaint was made about children cycling fast on the pavement near the School endangering older people. The matter will be discussed at a future meeting. 

10
Correspondence
10.1
SC had received a note from Cllr Graczyk about a Community Fashion Show at Napier University on 19 November and he displayed a poster he would put on our notice board (see file:///C:/Users/SCAMPB~1/AppData/Local/Temp/SW%20Fashion%20Show.pdf).
10.2
From the Edinburgh Licensing Board on a consultation on statement of licensing policy (see https://consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/cg/edinburgh-licensing-board-consultation-on-statemen/).
10.3
Request by Penny Lochhead of the Longstone Bike Park Project to come to discuss this with us at our next meeting. This was agreed. 
11
AOCB
11.1
Concern was expressed about the fact that no CEC Cllr had attended for a long time and it was claimed that they should be attending to listen to complaints (SC would contact them). 
11.2
SC pointed out that the convenience store in Longstone Road, owned by Gino Cortellessa, was closed. He also owns the fish and chip shop next door and the hairdressing salon in Kingsknowe Road North. Gino had been ill and away (the reasons Gino gave to him) but SC suggested that it was closed for economic reasons. 

12
The next meeting was announced for Monday 11 December in the School.
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